Town of Trinity



Council Meeting



   March 13, 2017
The Town of Trinity Council met at a regularly scheduled meeting March 13, 2017 in the Trinity Municipal Building with the meeting being called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor Vaughn Goodwin.
Members present were Beth Burden, Brandi Logston, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin, Richard Fortson Jr., and Gordon Burden.  Absent was Scott Owens.
Motion made to approve the minutes from the last council meeting February 27, 2017 by Beth with a 2nd by Brandi.  Voting yes were Beth, Brandi, Mayor Goodwin and Gordon.  Richard abstained.
Motion made to approve the minutes from the last work session meeting February 27, 2017 Brandi with a 2nd by Gordon.  Voting yes were Beth, Brandi, Mayor Goodwin and Gordon.  Richard abstained.

Motion made to pay the attached bills in the amount of $ 41,862.10 by Richard with a 2nd by Gordon.  All voted yes.
Motion made to table Ordinance Number 2017-01 to increase the gas tax from 1 percent in the Town limits to ____ percent and for the Police Jurisdiction from ½ percent to ___ percent by Richard Fortson Jr. with a 2nd by Brandi Logston.  All voted yes.  Wait to hear from Attorney General’s Opinion filed by Falkville. 

Motion to adopt Ordinance Number 2017-01 has been tabled until Attorney General’s Opinion has been received.
Motion made to adopt Resolution 2017-03 stating that the town is in good standing under the laws of the State of Alabama so that the town will qualify as a tax exempt transaction for the loan to purchase water department capital improvements by Richard Fortson Jr. with a 2nd by Beth Burden.  Voting yes were Beth Burden, Brandi Logston, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin, Richard Fortson Jr., and Gordon Burden.  Voting no were none.
Motion made to adopt Resolution 2017-04 declaring surplus of a HP Photosmart 3210 All in One printer and Wheelen Liberty LED lightbars from the Police Department by Richard Fortson Jr. with a 2nd by Gordon Burden.  Beth Burden, Brandi Logston, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin, Richard Fortson Jr., and Gordon Burden.  Voting no were none.
Motion made to adopt Resolution 2017-05 to approve the removal of the stop sign at the three way stop of Trinity Road and Bryan Avenue by Brandi Logston with a 2nd by Richard Fortson Jr. Voting yes were Beth Burden, Brandi Logston, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin, Richard Fortson Jr., and Gordon Burden.  Voting no were none. 

Motion made to adopt Resolution 2017-06 Opposing SB31 (HB58) exempting prescription drugs from the calculation of gross receipts business licenses by Gordon Burden.  Motion dies for a lack of a 2nd.
Motion made to adopt Resolution 2017-07 allowing the mayor to sign a contract with Robinson & Sons Construction Services, Inc. for Water Storage Tank Maintenance by Richard Fortson Jr. with a 2nd by Beth Burden.  Voting yes were Beth Burden, Brandi Logston, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin, Richard Fortson Jr., and Gordon Burden.  Voting no were none. 

Motion made to adopt Resolution 2017-08 allowing the mayor to sign a contract with UWS for the installation of water meter by Richard Fortson Jr. with a 2nd by Brandi Logston. Voting yes were Beth Burden, Brandi Logston, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin, Richard Fortson Jr., and Gordon Burden.  Voting no were none. 

Motion made to approve Lacey Ghrigsby to the Trinity Volunteer Fire Department by Richard with a 2nd by Brandi.  All voted yes.  Background check is good
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Motion made to approve $627.04 to Bryant Diesel Performance for repairs to the Water Department service truck by Richard with a 2nd by Gordon.  All voted yes.
Motion made to accept the low bid on the North Mountain Drive Booster Pump Station from Goldman Contractors at base bid of $265,800.00 by Richard with a 2nd by Beth.  All voted yes.
See attached bid sheet

Motion made to adopt Resolution 2017-09 allowing the mayor to sign a contract with Goldman Contractors for the construction of the North Mountain Drive Booster Pump Station by Richard Fortson Jr. with a 2nd by Gordon Burden.  Voting yes were Beth Burden, Brandi Logston, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin, Richard Fortson Jr., and Gordon Burden.  Voting no were none. 

New Business discussed by the council was the need for the Water Department shed.  They need to decide where to place it and what size.
Old Business discussed by the council was that mayor has been getting prices for sodding and sprigging the soccer fields and wanted to know if they should do one large area and layout three fields and if council was ok with going north and south not east and west.  Highway 20 is on hold until a meeting is set with the owners and engineer.  Water System Update is pretty much covered.
Motion made to adjourn by Beth with a 2nd by Gordon at 7:15 p.m. with all voting yes.
Respectfully Submitted:




Approved:

_______________________________


__________________________________

Barbara L .Jones, Town Clerk



Mayor Vaughn Goodwin
